

JAN 1 1 2013

MEMORANDUM FOR: Directors, Field Operations

Director, Preclearance Operations
Office of Field Operations (b) (6), (b) (7)(C) Office of Field Oper

Executive Director FROM:

Admissibility and Passenger

SUBJECT: Legacy Stamps and Forms

The Office of Field Operations Admissibility and Passenger Programs has recently confirmed that some ports of entry continue to use obsolete stamps and forms of the former U.S. Immigration and Naturalization Service. Specifically, some ports of entry have used the (FEE PAID – Immigration and Naturalization) stamp on I-129s when collecting fees. In addition, some ports are using forms to process adverse actions that make reference to the former U.S. Immigration and Naturalization Service.

Effective immediately, all legacy stamps and forms are to be taken out of circulation and destroyed in accordance with the procedures described in CBP Directive No. (b) (7)(E) Furthermore, CBP officers should be reminded that all adverse actions must to be completed in the (b) (7)(E) Please contact (b) (6), (b) (7)(C) , Program Manager, Fraudulent Document Analysis Unit, if you need to order CBP stamps.

Please ensure that this memorandum is disseminated to all ports of entry within your jurisdiction. Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Director, Enforcement Programs at (b) (6), (b) (7)(C)

> For Official Use Only Law Enforcement Sensitive